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12 September 2020 
 
 
Project Leader 
Pyrmont Peninsula Place Strategy 
Department of Planning Industry & Environment 
4 Parramatta Square 
12 Darcy Square 
PARRAMATTA  NSW  2150 
 
 

Submission on Draft Pyrmont Peninsula Place Strategy July 2020 
 
Dear Sir 
 
There are some very positive initiatives in the draft which the community would welcome, in 
particular the return of the entire Wentworth Park as open space and the new metro station. 

Priority No. 2e “create active transport connections to Harris Street from surrounding areas” for 
Ultimo is particularly important to our local community as we experience lack of connectivity in 
terms of public transport with some services removed over the years, and it should also extend 
to the entire Harris Street up to the northern end.  

I am also concerned that the building heights under the PPPS planning controls should not be a 
“one size fits all” but should be sensitive to and complements the neighbourhood of the 
development, to agree with Direction 2 “Development that complements or enhances that area”. 
A few examples of the proposed high density and height developments are: 

 the rejected Ritz-Carlton Hotel DA which it is not sympathetic to the heritage area in the 
neighbourhood 

 the new building up to 56 storeys at the Harbourside Shopping Center site 
 the proposed residential blocks up to 50 storeys on the current Fish Market Site (it does 

not comply with priority No. 4 for Blackwattle Bay) 

Each of the above proposed developments, including any future ones, should be carefully 
considered with full community consultation. 

I am also very concerned about the lack of education facilities in Ultimo and Pyrmont to cater for 
high school children. 

Throughout the draft document, there are altogether 20 mentions of “education”: 
 In the Minister’s foreward “… that the time is right to improve access to the harbor and to 

public spaces, to active and public transport, to education and jobs, …” 
 In the Premier’s Priorities (p90) “The Premier’s priorities for 2019-2022 focus on 

improving education standards, improving the health system and creating a better 
environment.” 

 The other references to “education” are in context of higher education of UTS, TAFE and 
the Powerhouse Museum 






